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'Sillies Blithers Sirhan is so 
f"icic" that he thinks he should 
:get no more than two years in 
;niacin for the assassination of 
:Ben. Robert F. Kennedy, a 
'prosecution psychiatrist ac-
, 

 
ecution 

today. 
„ The psychiatrist, Dr. SO,- 
'incur Pollack, conceded that 
Att one-  point the did not even 
Think Sirhan would have to 
stand trial. 
. "This man is a sick man," 
Dr. Pollack conceded under a 
grueling round, of cross-exami-

attack 
The stocky, red-faced psychi-

:atrist held firmly, however, to 
' Insistence that Sirlitin is 

.not sick, enough to escape the 
iirst-degree murder charge 

acing him. 
Armed with a tyro-month-old 

report in which Pollack had 
balled Sirhan "psychotic," Sir-
-han's lawyers had expected to 
demolish him on the witness 
stand today, but despite his 
;concessions, the duel was far 
from one-sided. 

What to do with Sirhan, Pol-
lack said, depends not so 
much on him or any other pay-
chiatrist, but on whatever 
"line" of responsibility the ju-
Yors at his murder trial choose 
to draw. 
Relied It Good 

Sirhan the psychiatrist tett-
ied at one point, "believed it 

was good to kill Senator Ken-
nedy. And he believed he 
-should not be punished be-
:cause he was doing what was 
right." 

Chief 'Defense Councel 

Saw Deed as Duty, Witness Says 
Grant B. Cooper pounced. 
Such twisted thinking, he 
argued, was surely a sign that 
Sirhan was deeply psychotic, 
far too ill to be held to ac-
count for the killing. 

If what the psychiatrist said 
was so, Cooper declared, Sir- 
han "wouldn't know the differ-
ence between right and 
wrong." 

"He'd be legally insane, 
'wouldn't he&" the lawyr 
challenged. 

"No, no, no, no," Pollack re-
plied. Sirhan, he said, still 
knew that "society considered 
it wrong, that he was going to 
be • punished if he was caught 
If he's aware of that, he's still 
legally sane." 

Unlike other assassins in the 
Nation's history, Sirhan, Dr. 
Pollack said, has ade no claim 
that he was sent by God to 
gun ) down the Democratic 
presidential candidate in the 
Ambassador hotel last June 5. 

Viewed as a Duty 

Sirhan, the witness said, 
conceived of the assassination 
as "almost his duty," but as 'a 
political duty. "As an Arab, he 
felt he would be looked up to 
by the Arab world. He thought 
he would be a hero." 

Dr. Pollack said he could 
not classify that as a psychotic 
delusion. , If fact, many Arabs 
have come to praise Sirhan for 
what he id. 

Cooper kept pressing, hit-
ting hard at Pollack's disclo-
sure that Sirhan told• him he 
"ought to get only a couple of 
years in prison" for the kill- 

The 65-year-old defense law-
yer pointed out that this 
hardly smacked of the "ma-
ture and meaningful" deliber-
ation that, under California 
law, is presumed to underly 
any charge of premeditated 
murder. 

"That isn't meaningful 
thinking, is it?" Cooper de-
manded. "Do you mean to sug-
gest that's a meaningful inter-
pretation, of our laws when he 
says he ought to get just two 
years for the cold-blooded kill-
ing of a Senator of the United 
States?" 

Pollack said that depended 
on what was to be, defined as 
"meaningful" and "mature." 
Ile said he doubted there was 
any criminal who could be de-
scribed as "fully psychologi-
cally mature." 

"Well, what kind of thinking 
is itb" Cooper shbt back. 

"The same kind of thinking 
exhibited by a Black National-
ist who believes he should not 
get too much jail (time) for 
killing someone involved in ra-
cial discrimination in Amer-
ica," the psychiatrist told him. 

Cooper suggested the reply  

was a red herring. "Can you 
tell me of a single Back Na-
tionaist who killed someone 
in cold blood as Sirhan did?" 
he challenged. 

"I think Malcolm X was 
killed somewhat in that fash-
ion," Dr. Pollack said. 

Earlier the psychiatrist ac-
knowledged that he did not 
think Sirhan would have to 
stand trial when he submitted 
a 17-page report Feb. 5 to Dis-
trict Attorney Evelle J. 
Younger in which he called 
Sirhan "psychotic." 

Both prosecution and 
defnese lawyers were, dicker-
ing around that time-over in 
arrangement whereby Sirhan 
would have pleaded huilty tc,  
first-degree murder in ex-
change for a court-imposed 
penalty of life in prison rather' 
than death in the gas cham-
ber. 

The proposed compromise 
fell-  through when Superior 
Court Judge Herbert V. 
Walker vetoed it, . declaring 
that the jury, not the court, 
should determine what pen-
alty Sirhan should get. 


